
 SPRING RIDGE REVIEW 

What’s Happening 
June 3 ~ 4pm—ACC Application             
Submission Deadline 
 
June 6 ~ 7:30pm—Recreation               
Committee Meeting @ VC 
 
June 8 ~ 7pm—ACC Meeting @ VC 
 
June 16 ~ 7pm—Spring Ridge Condo 
Board of Directors Meeting @ VC 
 
June 18 ~ SWIM MEET—POOLS OPEN 
LATE (Rain Date: June 19) 
 
June 21 ~ 7pm—Conservancy Board 
of Directors Meeting @ VC 
 

In This Issue 
 Pool  Passes/Guest Passes/Pool 

Hours/Pool WiFi 
 Rec. Committee News  
 Spring Maintenance 
 Swim Lesson Information 
 Condo’s...From The Manager 

Board of Directors News 
Next Meeting:  June 21st—тpm @ VC 

1. The Pool Season began on May 27th.  Just a reminder, photo 
pool passes, are required, homeowners must be current-to-date 
with the HOA fee in order to keep pool privileges AND there is 
no glass allowed in the pool area. 

2. The Board is reviewing proposals from ValleyCrest on replacing 
some of the aging cherry trees that line Spring Ridge              
Parkway and Ridgefield Drive. 

3. Kyle Lund, Boy Scout with Troop 324 is undertaking a project to 
clean up the walking trails in the wildlife sanctuary and will be 
placing bird houses in this area.  The tentative clean up date is 
June 11th. 

4. The Architectural Committee (ACC) and the Board have reviewed 
the proposed home styles proposed by Comstock for the 21 
home sites in the Dresden location.  This is to ensure the new 
construction will be consistent with the homes here in Spring 
Ridge.  All the plans were approved with the exception of                 
allowing cedar shake siding.  Construction of the model home 
and one spec home should begin in approximately 90 days. 
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Pool Talk 
NO GLASS IN THE POOL AREA, NO EXCEPTIONS.  Make 

your plans now to use Non-Glass containers at the pool. 

Pool Hours 
While Public School is “In Session”  
Monday-Thursday, 4pm-8pm 
Friday, 4pm-9pm 
Saturday, 10:30am-9pm 
Sunday, 10:30am-8pm 
 
While Public School is “Closed” 
Sunday-Thursday, 10:30am-8pm 
Friday & Saturday, 10:30am-9pm 
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Pool Passes 
If you already have an up-to-date pool pass (with a current photo/address/
contact info.), you don’t need a new one.  But if you do not have a pool pass 
OR if you or your children need an updated or  replacement pool pass, now is 
a good time to get it.  There will be a $5.00 charge (cash or check only) to                 

replace each lost pool pass.  REMINDER TO RENTERS:  You must have a new pool pass privilege 
letter each pool season from the owner of your unit in order for your pool pass to work.  The 
Visitor Center hours are Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm for pool pass services.  You can also email               
photos (a clear headshot) to springridgepool@pmpbiz.com.  If you email a photo, you still need 
to pick up your pool pass at the Visitor Center.  Guest Pool Passes are available at the Visitor 
Center. New Pool Pass/Replacement Pool Pass Applications are available at 
www.springridgeonline.com or at the Visitor Center. 

Yard Waste Recycling 
Reminder 

Single Family/Townhouses: 

Yard Waste Recycling will take place 

each Wednesday now through      

December  14th, 2016.  

 

Grass and other yard  

clippings must be placed 

in paper bags, kraft bags 

or in a clean uncontaminated              

container separate from household 

trash or the standard  co-mingled 

recycling.  Yard Waste in plastic bags 

will not be accepted! Contact the 

Visitor Center with questions. 

Finance Committee Needs 
Members 

Volunteers are needed to serve on the Finance Committee.      
Volunteers do not need a finance degree.  Volunteers should 
be interested to learn the functions of the committee, attend 
monthly Finance Committee Meetings and have an aptitude for 
working with numbers. 
 
The Finance Committee reviews the monthly financial                    
statements, presents findings to the Spring Ridge Conservancy 
Board of Directors, and prepares the yearly budget that will be 
reviewed and approved by the Board of Directors., amongst 
other duties.  To volunteer, contact 301-620-0782 or                                            
richard.ag@pmpbiz.com. 

WiFi Available At Pool Area 
Again this year, WiFi will be available at the Pool 
Facility during pool season for patrons to use if they 
like.  It will be available every day of pool season 

from 8am-9pm.  The WiFi is password protected, so please 
contact Management at the Visitor Center at 301-620-0782 for 
the password.  Please note that Parental Controls have been 
put in place to block adult content sites and other                              
inappropriate activities. 



Recreation Committee News 
Important Dates:  
Recreation Committee Meeting: June 6th, 7:30pm 

Spring Yard Sale: Thank you to Michelle Corden for planning the  Yard Sale 
and also to Kay Mumaw organizing the Visitor Center yard sale spaces.  

Spring Festival: Although we were rained out, a big thank you goes to the 
ladies who took the time to plan the event. Thank you to Lauren Stanczyk, Lesley 
Giancoli, Kristina Ray, Caitlyn Reed, Michelle Corden and Jenny Lazarus. Hopefully the weather will                  
cooperate next spring! 

T-Ball: Our kids really enjoyed the T-ball program this spring! A big thank you to Paul Eder for organizing 
the teams, games and schedules. Thanks to Caitlyn Reed, Lauren Stanczyk, Lesley Giancoli and Kristina 
Ray for helping with photography, gifts and the end of the season celebration. The games could not have 
happened without the volunteering of our amazing coaches and assistant coaches. Our dedicated           
coaches this season were Matt Lord, Jose Burgos, Mike Duff, Greg Boehme, Paul Eder, Ken 
Preudhomme, Dominic Contino, Sarah Garrett, John Conrad, Chuck Robell, Bryan Ray, Don Reed, Reed 
Johnson, Kevin Woltanski. Thank you also to Caitlyn Reed for organizing the Key’s game! 

Amusement Park Tickets: Thank you to Lesley Giancoli, Jenny Lazarus organizing the Hershey Park and 
Dutch Wonderland tickets. 

Fall Soccer: Spring Ridge recreation committee is pleased to be able to offer a youth soccer program 
again for fall of 2016.  We will continue to partner with Frederick Indoor Sport Center this upcoming  
season.  Please look for more information and registration in July. 

Recreation Committee Meeting - Do you like planning events? Do you think you have some new                
ideas? If so, please come join the Recreation Committee! It is not a huge time commitment, you can 
choose which events (if any) you‘d like to help plan, and it‘s a great way to meet new neighbors. We 
meet the first Monday of every month. Join us for our meeting at the Visitor Center on Monday, June 6th 
at 7:30pm to see what we’re all about.  
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Annual ACC Inspection 
The Annual ACC Inspection will take place soon. The Covenants allow Management/Board to 
perform on-site property inspections.  Richard, Victor and Nadena will be out on the property 
noting any changes homeowners have made to their property, both in front and rear yards.  

We’ll verify applications were submitted and structures were built as applied for.  The only exception is 
storm doors that meet the requirements in the documents.  The Board gave Management authority to         
approve applications for storm doors that comply with architectural guidelines.  However, if a storm door 
has already been installed without having been previously applied for, it will be “grandfathered in” as long 
as it complies with the architectural guidelines.  If you’ve made other changes but forgot to apply for them, 
please apply for them now. We will be requesting applications for any changes that currently do not have 
one. Visit www.springridgeonline.com or stop by the Visitor Center for an application.  Due dates for              
applications and ACC Meeting dates are posted in the newsletters. 

Sharks Swim Team News 
Evening practice has begun, and the Sharks are excited for another season!  Registration 
is open until June 20th, and you can also still register for Pre-Team (starts Monday, June 
27th).  Please visit our website at www.SpringRidgeSharks.org to sign-up, or send us an  
e-mail at SpringRidgeSharks@comcast.net.   

For Condo Owners...From The Manager’s Desk 
Carbon Monoxide Warning!  Carbon Monoxide or CO, is a toxic gas that you cannot see or smell.  CO is 
given off whenever fuel or other carbon-based materials are burned.  CO usually comes from sources 
in or near your home that are not properly maintained or vented. 
 
I am starting to see a dangerous trend that is very concerning to me, and really should be to all of you.  
There should be no storing of anything in the mechanical room off your patio/balcony.  Both the fur-
nace and hot water heater are natural gas systems.  Both of these systems require proper air flow for 
proper combustion and for proper ventilation.  When air flow is restricted by stored items blocking the 
air intake and exhaust vents, a dangerous buildup of carbon monoxide can occur.  We all know how 
dangerous this can be.  So to keep this communication on point, please don’t store anything in your 
mechanical room off of your patio/balcony.  Also please have your HVAC and hot water heater (hwh) 
serviced by a professional regularly. 

http://www.springridgeonline.com/
http://www.SpringRidgeSharks.org
mailto:SpringRidgeSharks@comcast.net
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Friends and Neighbors 
(FAN) Club 

 

The Spring Ridge Friends and                    
Neighbors Club is closing out their 
2015-16 year with a fabulous Gala at 

the Braddock Inn on Friday, June 10, beginning at 
6:30pm. All are welcome to come - the               
Committee has planned a delicious evening with 
appetizers, salad, 3 entree choices and 2 dessert 
choices, all for $30 per person, cash bar available. 
If interested, mail check, made out to {ǇǊƛƴƎ wƛŘƎŜ 
C!b /ƭǳō, to Rita O'Neil, Treasurer at 8816                
Briarcliff Lane, Frederick MD 21701 by Friday, 
June 3rd. 

Enjoy your summer, and mark you calendars for 
next year's Kick-Off at the Visitor's Center, 
Wednesday, September 21... Yes, it's a long way 
off, but it will be tremendous! Stay cool, now that 
we have ǊŜŀƭ summer weather! 

 

Swim Lessons 
High Sierra Pools will offer swim lessons this  
summer starting the week of June 27th for Spring 
Ridge children age 3 or older. Group Lessons, 
Semi-Private Lessons and Private Lessons are 
available.  A Swim Lesson flyer is available at  
ww.springridgeonline.com.   

Registration can be done online at the High Sierra 
Pools website at www.highsierrapools.com.  If 
you have questions, contact High Sierra directly 
at  lessons@highsierra.com or 703-920-1750. 

Pool Committee News 
Welcome to the 2016 Pool Season! The pool committee is excited that the weather 
has finally warmed up and planned several great events for all 'Ridgers! We have new 
bands this year, such as The Few and 351 South, as well as our staples, Guys in Thin 
Ties and Fuzzy Match on the schedule. Keep an eye on the marquee and the pool                

Facebook page for event details and dates. Some of our events dates may change based on committee 
member availability.  In addition, we are looking for 2-3 teens from neighborhood to lead the activities of 
Teen Night, currently scheduled for August 20th. Without teen assistance, this party can't                              
happen!    Contact Jake Fox @ pcolawings@yahoo.com if you're interested  

mailto:pcolawings@yahoo.com
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Spring is Here, Time for Property Maintenance 
 
After a long, cold winter, spring is an excellent time to get outside and address some maintenance issues that 
can make a big difference for your home and the overall look of the property. 
 
Here are some necessary maintenance items that we have observed in the Spring Ridge Community that require 
homeowner’s attention: 
 
Fences: Wood fences do not last forever. We have seen fences that have been installed over 15 years ago or 
more and now are in great need of replacement or repair. This is especially true in the case of split rail fences. If 
this is your case you should repair or replace the fence. Remember, if your fence is being held up only by the 
wire – it is time to replace it.  
 
Grass/weeds: A well-manicured lawn makes a big difference in the look of your home. A good lawn starts with 
proper seeding, weed removal and regular grass mowing and edging. Make sure to trim around the foundation 
of the house, mailbox, trees, flower beds, etc.  Grass and weeds growing on cracks of  sidewalks, driveways and 
in particular on the curb side areas gives a very unkempt look to your property. We have seen weeds/grass 
growing up to a foot near the curb side area in front of some homes in Spring Ridge. A little bit of Round Up once 
every 3 months applied in some of these spots would greatly improve the appearance of your home.   
 
Exterior painting and replacement of rotten wood trim: A coat of paint on the exterior trim of your home is one 
of the easiest ways to give your home a fresh, well-maintained appearance for little                      
investment. If you have some rotten wood trim make sure to repair it properly. We advise 
you to replace the wood with the new paintable, low maintenance PVC trim. It is                      
maintenance free and it can last for a long time.  
 
Flower beds/gardens: Any vegetable gardens and flower beds around the house should be 
cleaned of dead plant materials and weeds at all times. Now is a good time to trim the                
bushes to promote growth. 
 
Tree trimming: A lot of front yard trees have branches growing into the sidewalks due to the growth throughout 
the previous summer.  Tree branches should be trimmed away from sidewalks in order to not impede passage. 
 
Remember Spring Ridge offers Yard waste removal every Wednesday April through mid December. And, the first 
thing most people see is the front yard of your home and so we advise you to keep it clean, to keep it                       
maintained.  



Spring Ridge Adult looking for work.  Available for babysitting, Adult Care-giving or                 
companion, In-Home cleaning, etc. First Aide Certified, Contact Mary Ann at 301-305-1742. 

Babysitter Available.  High School Sophomore, Red Cross Certified, Willing to work                 
weekends and weekdays as needed, References Available.  Contact 240-566-6138 or                  
sarbear470@gmail.com. 

Babysitting Available.  14-year old Oakdale High student & Spring Ridge resident. Completed babysitters 
training conducted by FCPS-Life Skills, Can work weekends, Loves kids and has lots of experience with babies. 
Contact Victoria at 240-608-8421. 

Babysitter Available.  Contact 301-305-0396 or kat78@gmail.com. 

Part-Time College Student Available for Work.  Dog walking, cat sitting, yard work and house sitting.                  
Contact Jason 240-409-4699 or geographerjs@verizon.net.  

Babysitter Available in Spring Ridge.  13 year old female, American Red Cross Certified, Excellent                        
references, Winter discount available. Contact 240-772-0249 or driccobono2013@gmail.com. 

For Sale: Earth Machine.  Backyard Home Composter w/ handbook, $25.00. Contact 301-696-8609. 

Fun Spanish for Elementary Age Kids and Spanish Tutoring Available.  With Licensed Spanish Teacher,                
Contact 219-851-2558. 

For Sale: Evening Gown.  Long, purple, sweetheart neckline, beaded bust, three quarter sleeve, size 12,  
$100.00.  Contact 240-575-8816. 

Tutor Available for end of semester crunch.  Contact 301-524-9994. 
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Contact Us 
 

Spring Ridge Conservancy, Inc. 

(Managed By: PMP, Inc.) 

 

Phone: 301-620-0782 

 

Richard Gemmell 

richard.ag@pmpbiz.com  

 

Victor Rocha 

victor.mr@pmpbiz.com 

 

Nadena Mowry 

nadena.mg@pmpbiz.com 

MOMS Club of Frederick-East 

The MOMS Club of Frederick-East is a support group for stay-at-home mothers, offering support and activities for 

mothers and their children.  Please contact  momsclubfrederickeast@gmail.com for information. 


